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Maureen Dorothy Kearns 

Welcome to the May 2022 Nailstone ‘Community’ Newsletter.  

We welcome items from the various Community groups, Parish Council, Event organisers,  

businesses, school and you, the residents. It is your newsletter, so whatever you feel should be 

shared we will try and include.   

If you would like to add anything to future newsletters, please can you email it by the 10th of the 

month, and we will endeavour to include in the following months edition.  

If you have any photos or images that we could use on the cover please email them through.  

(Please note we do not edit material sent. It needs to be print ready to just slip in and include..) 

Email: Clerk@nailstoneparishcouncil.org.uk 

 

Parish Council contact details 

Website https://www.nailstoneparishcouncil.org.uk 

Telephone  - 07855 565936 

 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
Nailstone Village Garage Sale 

Saturday 25th June 9am to 2pm 
 

Get ready with your unwanted items! If you would like to 
have a stall at the sale you should sign up in advance so 
your location can be advertised on the village map.  We 

are also hoping that there will be an opportunity to put some stalls in the Community     
Garden, to provide a more central and easily accessed location for those living on the   
outskirts of the village.  We will confirm this in the next newsletter and will talk to you           
individually about where you want to be, when you sign up.  If you just have one or a    
couple of items to sell then they can be put on the Community Group table for sale but the 
Group will take 10% of the sale price and any items not sold will be returned to their     
owners.  

A donation of £5 per table, for community group funds, is appreciated, and will be collected 
on the day.  Money raised will go towards providing events in the village and to the Senior 
Citizens Christmas lunch.   

Anyone wishing to participate can contact: 

Deryck Senior at 39 Church Road, 01530 263838 or Bob Elkin at 37 Church Road, 01530 263988 

email Nailstonecommmunitygroup@gmail.com Or Messenger via the Nailstone Community Group Facebook 
page 

 

Community Group Platinum Jubilee Pig Roast & Entertainment 

Friday 3rd June 6pm – 10pm Community Garden  

(in the Church if very wet) 

On Friday 3
rd

 June from 6pm to 10pm the Community Group is running a Platinum Jubilee 
pig roast plus entertainment comprising ‘Tim’s Famous Quiz’ and ‘Marlene’s Bingo’.  The 
event will be held in the marquee which will be set up in Church Meadow.  In order to cover 
costs and to know catering numbers tickets will be sold in advance.  Tickets are £10 per 
head, children 12 and under Free.  Each ticket will entitle the bearer to food at the pig roast 
(vegetarian option also available), entry to the Quiz and the first round of Marlene’s famous 
cash prize Bingo.  Bring your own alcohol, soft drinks available to purchase.  

During May tickets will be available from:  Nailstone Church Tuesday Coffee morning 
10am – 12 noon, Sam Barton, 2 Malthouse Close, Cath Jeanes, 8 - 10 Occupation Road, 
Wendy & Greg at Yew Tree Farmhouse, Occupation Road, Tim & Sharon Shaw, 49     
Bagworth Road, or by a request via email to Nailstonecommunitygroup@gmail.co.uk.  
Tickets can either be delivered to you or picked up, by arrangement.  

 
A leaflet with a timetable and information for all the Jubilee Events will be delivered during 
May.   

SOLAR FARM 

Thankyou to everyone who completed their ballot paper / attended the council meeting to discuss the 

Stoneshollow solar farm planning application. Robin Johnson from JBM Solar attended and answered 

questions posed to him.  At the end of the meeting the papers were counted  

25 – Support the planning application.  

82 – Object to the planning application in its current format  

The council therefore submitted an objection the application on behalf of the parish.  
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Nailstone Parish Council 

At the April Meeting, the council invited JBM Solar back to discuss community benefits (a 

goodwill contribution voluntarily donated by the developer) in respect of the Stoneshollow 

site. The council put forward the suggested ideas from parishioners where funding could be 

used. Robin will take these ideas and suggestions back to the directors of JBM and in con-

junction with the parish council will draw up a legally binding agreement to ensure that if the 

planning permission is granted, the parish will receive the community funding .  

The Council held its Annual meeting and elected its officers for the 2022-2023 civic year. 

Cllr Tony Harrison was elected as Chair and Cllr Lee Harris was elected as Vice Chair. The 

financial year ended on 31st March 2022. The accounts are complete and off to audit. A 

summary will be included on the next newsletter.  



 

 

 

WHATS HAPPENING  
 

May 2022 

3rd 10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church  

5th 7.30pm Community Group Meeting— Venue    

10th  10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

11th Book Group Meeting  - Venue TBC                  

17th 10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

18th  7.15pm  - WI Meeting, All Saints Church, Nailstone 

24th 10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

25th 7.00pm  -  Parish Council Meeting  Dovebank School, Nailstone 

 

JUNE 2022 

2nd  Jubilee Celebrations   

3rd   Jubilee Celebrations 

4th   Jubilee Celebrations 

5th   Jubilee Celebrations  

7th 10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church  

14th  10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

15th  7.15pm  - WI Meeting, All Saints Church, Nailstone 

21st 10.30am—12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

25th 9.00am - 2.00pm  Garage Sale, Nailstone Village 

28th 10.30am - 12pm All Saints Church Café Morning, All Saints Church 

29th 7.00pm  -  Parish Council Meeting  Dovebank School, Nailstone 

Further information for these events will be posted on the  

Parish Council website events page https://

www.nailstoneparishcouncil.org.uk/community-events.html 

Nailstone Community Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/

groups/1061263810655855 

 

 

 

 

 

BUS SERVICE 153 

Arriva are making cuts to the local bus services which will result in the 153 ser-

vice no longer stopping at Nailstone, Barton in the 

Beans and Carlton from  Sunday, April 17. 

The Bosworth branch of the Liberal Democrats 

group has launched an online petition to try to 

save the    service. This can be accessed at the 

web address below and a   petition form will also 

be circulating the village for    signatures. 

https://bosworthlibdems.org.uk/en/petition/save-

153-bus-service-in-barton-in-the-beans-carlton-

and-nailstone 
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